
From: Broome, Darryl <dbroome@aging.sc.gov>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov
Date: 4/3/2017 4:30:55 PM

Subject: FW: Great to meet you

Agape would like for the Lt Governor to speak at one of their meetings. Let me know what you think .
 
Thank You,
Darryl
 
Darryl Broome
Agency Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910 Direct, (803) 734-9886 Fax
dbroome@aging.sc.gov
 
From: Kitty Weaver [mailto:kweaver@ltchs.com] 
 
Sent: Monday, April 03, 2017 10:13 AM
 
To: Broome, Darryl
 
Subject: RE: Great to meet you
 
Hi Darryl,
I spoke with Scott Middleton, our CEO, and he wanted to invite you and the Lt Governor to speak at our May, June, or 
August Partners meeting. See the below dates and let me know which one may work for you. I would vote for May 1! 
I’ll be in New Zealand in June and would hate to miss it, but I know you will have to work according to schedules.
 
May 1
June 5
August 7
 
Look forward to hearing from you, and hope you have a great week-
 
Kitty Weaver | Director of Palliative Care
Care Management Navigator
9302 Medical Plaza Dr. Suite C | N Charleston, SC 29406
Office: (843) 797-0416 | Mobile: (843) 609-5893
 

 
Confidentiality Notice:
This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged 
information, including information that may constitute protected health information under HIPAA. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or 
distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original 
message. Intentional interception or dissemination of electronic mail not belonging to you may violate federal or state law.
This confidential communication is part of an on-going QAPI process, is intended solely for use as QAPI and is prohibited from any other use. The 
findings herein do not specifically reflect care and services provided to the patients and are part of an on-going effort of Agape Senior and its 
entities to continually maintain excellence in quality of care and quality of life for the patients it serves.
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From: Broome, Darryl [mailto:dbroome@aging.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2017 4:26 PM
 
To: Kitty Weaver <kweaver@ltchs.com>
 
Subject: RE: Great to meet you
 
Great seeing you. Give me some possible dates and I would love to come visit.
 
Thank You,
Darryl
 
Darryl Broome
Agency Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910 Direct, (803) 734-9886 Fax
dbroome@aging.sc.gov
 
From: Kitty Weaver [mailto:kweaver@ltchs.com] 
 
Sent: Friday, March 24, 2017 12:08 PM
 
To: Broome, Darryl
 
Subject: Great to meet you
 
Good morning, Darryl,
 
It was a pleasure meeting you yesterday at the MUSC Center on Aging Senior Expo. What a great event! And what a 
perfect opportunity to see how active the senior services and resources are in the Charleston area. There is a great 
deal of passion in the area, and we are trying to figure out how to better work in collaboration with one another as 
opposed to silos.
 
As mentioned yesterday, I would love to invite you, and perhaps Lt Governor Bryant speak at one of Agape’s Partners 
meetings held in Columbia. We meet on the first Monday of each month at 10:00 am at our Main Street corporate 
location in Columbia. Let me check on open dates for speaker and let you know.
 
Have a wonderful weekend,
 
Kitty Weaver | Director of Palliative Care
Care Management Navigator
9302 Medical Plaza Dr. Suite C | N Charleston, SC 29406
Office: (843) 797-0416 | Mobile: (843) 609-5893
 

  
 
Confidentiality Notice:
This e-mail message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and privileged 
information, including information that may constitute protected health information under HIPAA. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or 
distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy all copies of the original 
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findings herein do not specifically reflect care and services provided to the patients and are part of an on-going effort of Agape Senior and its 
entities to continually maintain excellence in quality of care and quality of life for the patients it serves.
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